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Village
News

www.nferriby.info

The Parish Council wishes all residents and friends of North Ferriby
a very Merry Christmas and a Happy and Healthy 20192019201920192019

Ferriby Remembered

Ferriby marked 100 years since the end
of WW1 in November 2018 with thousands
of poppies on displays all around the village.

On the Sunday morning a piper played the
Scottish lament  – Battle’s O’er. After a
Remembrance Ceremony at the war
memorial, the parade went on to the Church.
In the evening after lighting the beacon the
Church bells rang out.

Over the weekend the Villagers at War
exhibition was held in the Village Hall with
information about the 24 men from North
Ferriby who lost their lives and are
commemorated on the war memorial.
Actors in period uniforms gave displays.

Winter 2018
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Waste-related Planning Applications
Thank you to residents who sent in their comments to the planning applications for Gibson Lane,
Melton. The Parish Council Planning Committee unanimously agreed to recommend refusal for all of
the applications on the grounds on noise, odour, emissions and traffic movement. Together with Ward
Councillors, we have requested that ERYC decides all the applications together so that the cumulative
impact can be considered. We have also secured a meeting with the Environment Agency in late
November, after this newsletter goes to print.

You can raise concerns about noise and odour from any existing activity.

NOISE – East Riding of Yorkshire Council  01482 39 39 39

ODOUR – Environment Agency   0800 80 70 60

We can’t possibly list everyone who helped with
the WWI events, and apologise if we have missed
you out, but we do want to thank one and all that
contributed in any way most sincerely.

Mike Mitchell – Villagers at War Exhibition

North Ferriby Village Hall

All Saints’ CE Church and  Bell Ringers

North Ferriby PC

Royal British Legion

Uniformed organisations in the parade

Piper at Dawn – Hugh Crosland

Beverley & District Pipe Band

North Ferriby CE Primary School and Mr Orr
for playing the bugle

Residents who produced knitted and plastic
poppies and painted poppy stones, including the
Knit & Natter Group, Ferriby & Swanland Cubs,
residents of Godfrey Robinson House, Mark and
Hazel Smith, Kids Club Cabin and St Anne’s
School

ERYC for donation which enabled the purchase
of the PA system and lighting.

Armed Forces Covenant Fund for the
Silhouettes displayed in the Church

Kingston Cleaning Services for helping to install
the poppies on the Lych-Gate

BAE Systems for providing Mark Smith with paint
and time to work on the event.

Wind Farm Funds
Ferriby Village Hall Trust is delighted to have been awarded a grant of £5,000 from the Wind

Farm Community Fund to be used, together with money already raised from various
events, towards the refurbishment of the Priory Rooms which are on the west side of the
hall between the kitchen and the doctor’s surgery. Building contractors have been hired
and the work should be completed by the end of January 2019.

This will increase the size of the Hall with two new toilet cubicles, one for use by disabled
visitors and the other unisex, they will have running hot water and electric hand dryers. All
doors and windows will be replaced, new lighting installed, extra radiators added, and the

ceiling lowered. This will provide a modern multipurpose hall giving enhanced comfort and convenience
to our existing users, allow us to organise more exhibitions, entertainments and functions and hopefully
attract other interested parties to use the Hall and its facilities and increase our income to allow us to
continue our refurbishment programme.For information about the Hall, visit our website;
www.ferribyvillagehall.org.uk

£400 was also awarded to Humberside Rotary Club to host an annual tea party for senior citizens.
Around 60 senior citizens will have the opportunity to socialise and be entertained by children from
North Ferriby CE Primary School.

Tell us your Housing Needs
It is important we try to secure the type of housing in North Ferriby that our residents
want as the East Riding Local Plan is being refreshed. If you are in
accommodation that does not meet your current needs the Parish Council is
keen to hear from you. We particularly would like to hear from you if you are
seeking housing suitable for older people to enable you to remain independent
for longer.

Please contact us with your name and address and indicate what sort of accommodation you would
like to see in the village. It would be helpful if you state the number of bedrooms you would prefer and
whether you require market rate housing or affordable housing.

Environment Committee News
The Reed Pond has undergone some work this year.  In October the Conservation Volunteers spent
a day clearing the reeds from the edges of the pond.  This has proved to be very effective and we are
going to start a programme of manually clearing the reeds in the spring and autumn.  Look out for the
posters advertising this, as you are welcome to join in.  Thanks to those who volunteered - your efforts
are much appreciated.

Freshen up Ferriby  We are always open to ideas, suggestions and help.
One idea was that a once a year ‘Marathon’ perhaps was not the best
way to harness support but maybe a neighbourhood approach when a
few keen residents could gather monthly to blitz their area. This works
in New Walk and gives us a sense of great pride. We would love to hear
your thoughts. Perhaps we could run a ‘Street in Bloom’ competition if we
had sufficient response?

We would like to thank our regular litter-pickers who do such a great job in the village all year round.

East Riding Local Plan Review – have your say
East Riding of Yorkshire Council is consulting on the Local Plan Review and Site Assessment from
Friday, 9 November and is seeking comments from residents and local communities. Responses to
the consultation should be received by Friday, 21 December.  This is the first stage in reviewing the
local plan adopted in 2016. Responses to the consultation, alongside updated evidence work and
sustainability appraisal, will help shape a revised local plan. The council is also undertaking a ‘call for
sites’ during the consultation, which is an opportunity to submit land to the council for consideration.

Consultation documents can be viewed on the council’s website at www.eastriding.gov.uk/say/
?entryid99=721105 or a printed copy at Beverley Library, Haltemprice Library and County Hall (Cross
Street, Beverley, HU17 9BA). You can also attend a public drop-in session to view the documents and
speak to a planning officer. Sessions are on Thursday, 6 December at Haltemprice Leisure Centre, 2
-7pm and Thursday, 13 December at Beverley Treasure House, 2 - 7pm.

About Ferriby Magazine
About Ferriby is the village magazine of North Ferriby from All Saints’ Church. It
regularly contains articles from village organisations including the School, North
Ferriby United and the Churches along with details of forthcoming village events.
Why don’t you join the 400 + households currently receiving a copy by subscribing
for 2019 at the discounted cost of £6 (£15.40 for postal subscribers). This will pay
for a copy being delivered to your door every month next year. All you need to do is
email your name and address to aboutferriby@hotmail.co.uk and we’ll get back
to you.

Current subscribers have received details of how to renew their subscription in
recent editions, including an easier way to pay by BACS. This is a great way to keep abreast of what’s
going on in our vibrant, special village.
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North Ferriby Village News is published by North Ferriby Parish Council
(Always available in colour on our website)

Publisher: Julie Abraham

Clerk to the Parish Council:
Tel  631 822    e-mail clerk@nfpcouncil.karoo.co.uk

Jo Haslope  22 The Triangle North Ferriby, HU14 3AT

Setting & Layout by Graham Latter

Deadline for next (Spring) Newsletter - 15 Feb  2019
Contact Julie Abraham 10  Ashdale Park, North Ferriby HU14 3AS  Tel: 633 746

LOOK ON THE FERRIBY WEBSITE
www.nferriby.info

Our website is kept fully up to date with the latest Ferriby news and events. Keep an
eye on Ferriby Diary page . Local organisations are invited to send details of their

events for inclusion on the website.
To receive this newsletter by email and receive occasional updates of what is going on in

North Ferriby, just send an email to clerk@nfpcouncil.karoo.co.uk with the
title confirm email subscription.

Parking Concerns – Corby Park
Residents continue to express their concerns over parking in Corby Park near to the junction with
Melton Road. This is on a blind bend, which makes it difficult to see cars coming in either direction.
Road users would be grateful if vehicles could be parked a little further away from the junction.

Playing Field Committee News
The Playing Field Committee has been working hard on a project to introduce some
new play equipment into the park.  This will give a new access point into the play area
suitable for wheelchairs, a new roundabout, new swing seats and a new bench. The
CCTV system will be upgraded and new cameras installed near the Skate Park.  We
are just waiting for the funding to be provided by the commuted sums from the Wilson
Close development and hope that the project will be installed in the New Year.  The
cricket club and bowls club have also applied to the same fund to get equipment and
make improvements to their facilities.

Riverbank Footpath Closed until March 2019
The footpath between Ferriby and Hessle will close on Monday 3rd December
2018 and will reopen on Tuesday 19th March 2019. Additional rock armour
will be installed to stabilise the ground movement detected earlier this year,
when a crack was found near the railway embankment and Network Rail
engineers closed the footpath to install monitoring equipment. To reduce
trespassing while the work is being undertaken, Network Rail will be installing
anti-trespass fencing and people are urged to keep off the closed path.

Carols Round the Lych-Gate
Residents are invited to join the Parish Council for carols at the Lych-Gate, All
Saints’ Church, on Wednesday 19th December at 7pm.  Afterwards, join us for
mince pies and mulled wine. Please bring a torch or lantern. If the weather is
poor the event will be held inside the Church.
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